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Dear staff, parents, carers and neighbours, 

The department has completed its investigation into a sewage leak at Ivanhoe Central School 
in October that affected the school oval, parking area and cricket nets. 

We will be installing a new aerated wastewater treatment system in the Summer School 
Holidays to ensure the school is not reliant on septic tank usage.  

Work overview 

• underground works to connect sewer line 

• laying top soil and turf 

• installing a new outdoor garden tap 

Planning has begun for this new system and a contractor will be appointed in the coming 
weeks following a tender period. 

Works, which will take place between the end of the school day on Friday 20 December 2024 
and 7 February 2025, are expected to be completed in Term 1 2025. 

What to expect 

Trenching and excavation work will be undertaken on the school oval, which will be partly 
temporarily fenced.  

There will be increased traffic movements during works — vehicles will access the school 
grounds through the Raleigh Street entrance. 

We will keep the community updated with the latest information, including any impacts to 
school operations, after our contractor is appointed. 

For more information on how construction impacts will be managed, please scan the QR code 
or visit the School Infrastructure website: Managing construction impacts in your community. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our 
highest priority. 

If you have any questions about this planned work, please contact us on 1300 
482 651 or schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au. 

Please note our community phone and email are staffed Monday to Friday, 9am 
to 5pm.  

We will be closed from 5pm Friday 20 December 2024 to 9am Monday 6 January 2025. 

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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